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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: April 18, 2024
Press Release Provided by Muncie Police Department
On 4/18/24 at 6:04 a.m. Delaware County 911 Dispatch was notified by Henry County of a Henry County Officer in a pursuit of a vehicle entering Delaware County and then into the city limits of Muncie.
There was then a report of a crash at N. Tillotson Ave. and W. McGalliard Rd. involving the suspect vehicle and a third party vehicle. Muncie Police responded and called out our traffic reconstruction team to investigate the crash along with the Indiana State Police.
This pursuit originated from circumstances out of our jurisdiction. Muncie Police Department was not involved in the pursuit.
At this time there is one confirmed deceased individual that is a passenger of the suspect vehicle. The driver of the suspect vehicle and the driver of the third party vehicle were both transported to IU/BMH in critical condition.
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